

# June 2010 Edition

## **NOTICE**

The next BAS Meeting will be held at <u>Chandler Field</u>. Wednesday, June 9th, 7:00 PM



First day of Float Flying - 2010 By Al Coelho

Although the wind was forecasted to hit over 40 mph, 5 brave flyers ventured out to the reservoir for the "first-of-the-season" float fly gathering. The weather was great and the lake smooth at 09:00.

Steve Croft was "first-in-the-air" for the season.

Rich Anderson, sporting a new Jeffco Auction purchase, put in a good first flight, but a lean engine grounded him early. On his second flight the plane rolled hard right on takeoff and ended floats up.

Keith Holub had a very successful day flying both his Seamaster and electric Seawind.

Wendell Wickstrom failed to get airborne, appar-

ently due to a tank problem.

Murray Lull brought out his newly float equipped Weeble Wobble but failed to get airborne as he forgot his transmitter.

The day ended early with the wind coming up about 10:30. Pictures of the event are on the BAS Website. Here is a link which will get you there from this page.

## www.rchelibase.com/basgallery/basff05242010

For those interested in joining the BAS Float Flyers, this years membership has been established at \$20.00. Dues should be sent to our Membership Coordinator, Augie Bruno, at 738 14th Street, Berthoud CO, 80513.

## Dogs on leash

This is a reminder that BAS and the City of Boulder rules require that all dogs be on a leash at all times.

Recently a Boulder Parks & Recreation personnel issued a warning to a visitor for having his dog off-leash.





Although mentioned in the meeting minutes, the following individuals are owed a big "Thank You" for the effort they put in installing the new drainage system:

Rich Anderson	Bill Bancroft
Marco Briziarelli	Jeff Cambell
John Christensen	Steve Croft
Rudy Glick	Dean Ehn
Jim Ewing	Gregg Hine
John Kolberg	Charlie Miller
Rob Nebgen	Joe Sherran

A special thanks goes to Joe Sherran for providing the trencher.

Pictures of the days activity are on the BAS Website. Here is a link which will get you there from this page.

www.rchelibase.com/basgallery/trenching2010

## What's happening?

Augie Bruno and Mike Gulizia do a good job of keeping the calendar updated on the BAS Web site.

Check it out under local events

www.boulderaero.org



Pit Area Repaying

On Tuesday May 25, the field was closed for repaving of the pit area. Follow removal of the old pavement, it was decided that the area would be left to dry out overnight and that final grading and paving would be done on Wednesday.

A special thanks should be given to Rich Anderson and Greg Hine for the time and effort they put into coordinating this project.

Photos are available on the website:

www.rchelibase.com/basgallery/pitpaving



#### **BAS MEETING MINUTES MAY 12th 2010**

**Meeting called to order by President** Rich Anderson at 6:30PM with 17 members and guest present. Rich asked for a motion to accept last months minutes as they appeared in the last newsletter. Motion by Mark Bradley with a second by Dean Ehn to accept minutes. Motion voted and passed.

**TREASURES REPORT**--Treasure Dean Ehn gave a detailed report of the clubs finances.

**1<sup>ST</sup> VICE PRESIDENT REPORT**--1<sup>ST</sup> Vice President Augie Bruno was not present. In his absence Rudy Glick reported for him that the club has 2 new members Bill Bancroft and Sarek Lee. This brings the total membership to 100 members.

**2<sup>ND</sup> VICE PRESIDENT REPORT**-- 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President David Goodnow reported there were no new safety problems. He also stated there had been another report of someone flying in the no fly zone. If you fly in the no fly zone you are subject to a fine from the park service.

**OLD BUSINESS**-- Rich stated weed spraying and the field drain system has been installed.. The new black-top for the pit area should be installed on May 25. The gravel for parking lot has been postponed until September.

**NEW BUSINESS**-- A motion by Augie Bruno for a membership dues increase beginning next year as described in the last newsletter was discussed. A second to the motion was made by David Goodnow. Motion was voted on and passed.

Rich informed us on the Boulder City plans for boating and Park use.

The next meeting will be on June 9, 7:00PM at Chandler Field.

Rich thanked Greg Hine Bill Bancroft, John Christensen, Rob Nebgen, Steve Croft, Rudy Glick, John Kolberg, Jim Ewing, Jeff Cambell, Dean Ehn, Charlie Miller, Marco Briziarelli and a special thanks to Joe Sherran for obtaining the trencher for their help with the last workday. The next workday is scheduled for July 17.

Discussion held on drain from shelter roof to the new field drain. Al Coelho volunteered to install new drain pipe from shelter to the field drain.

Rich thanked Chris Miller for the new front gate a nice improvement to the field.

Ken Miller is moving and his computer will be shut down for next months newsletter. Al Coelho agreed to send out the next prepared newsletter.

Arnold Peckar stated that for safety reason the club field should have a posted address at the gate for emergency purposes. Rich said he would try and find out what our street address is for the field.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Al Coelho with a second by Arnold Peckar. Motion voted and passed.

**SHOW AND TELL**--Sarek Lee Showed us a new E Flite Apprentice trainer he is trying to get in the air with a futaba radio and buddy box. After a technical discussion Ken Joachim stated he would loan a transmitter to him to get him in the air.

(Continued on page 4)

Meeting minutes (Continued from page 3)

Rich Anderson showed us what a dirty engine looks like when cleaned with Dawn Dissolver. This stuff really works. Rudy Glick showed a twin cylinder engine he fabricated from two super tiger 90's. The engine now is running and he will display it running at the club picnic in July. Arnold Peckar displayed a 60 size fly baby he purchased at the Jeffco auction. The plane is a good looking model and looks like it has never been in the air.

Respectfully submitted, Rudy Glick

# Remember the Osprey are back

At least two occasions have occurred where flyers were warned against flying in the no fly area by Boulder Parks and Recreation personnel.

In order to ensure we maintain our flying agreement with the City of Boulder we have designated a "No Fly Zone" in the northwest section of the field. The no fly zone is northwest of an imaginary line running north from the front of the shelter out beyond the road. If you see planes flying in this area please talk with the pilot because we could lose our flying privileges from the city by violating this requirement.

# For Sale

The following models and equipment are for sale from the estate of Jack Kidd. Models are complete with engines.

Goldberg Sukhoi 120 size.

Laser 120 size.

2 Extra 300's 90 size.

JR 8103 radio system

Flight box with all related goodies starter, igniter etc.

2, 6 channel airtronics transmitters

Futuba 7channel

Building supplies.

Contact Rudy Glick 970-587-2843 rudy\_g@q.com

#### 2010 BAS OFFICERS

President, Rich Anderson

anderson.rich@comcast.net 303-652-2224

1st VP, Membership, Augie Bruno

augiebruno@comcast.net 970-532-0201

2nd VP, Safety Officer, David Goodnow

dgoodnow@wildblue.net 303-459-9151

Secretary, Rudy Glick

**rudy\_g@q.com** 970-587-2843

Treasurer, Dean Ehn

**dsehn@msn.com** 303-530-0784

Webmaster, Mike Gulizia

Mag1046@comcast.net 303-651-0508

Newsletter Editor, Ken Miller

RockyTopKJM@msn.com 303-776-4417

The Inverted Flyer is published monthly by the Boulder Aeromodeling Society as a service to its members. Submissions for publication are encouraged and can be but are not limited to: articles pertaining to Aeromodeling, letters to the editor, short news items of general interest to BAS members, and announcements. Space permitting, all submissions will be published except as follows: no anonymous letters or any submission containing morally objectionable content or language, as judged by the editor. Classified ads will be provided to the members of BAS free of charge. The deadline for all submissions and classified ads will be the first of the month for publication on or about the first Wednesday of the month. Opinions expressed in the Inverted Flyer are not necessarily those of the Boulder Aeromodeling Society general membership.

# Note to members receiving the newsletter by postal mail:

If you send the editor your email address, we can send you the newsletter by e-mail. This saves the club about \$2 each newsletter PLUS you get it a couple of days sooner, you get all the links clickable and you save yourself \$15 off your yearly membership.



**Ken Miller**, Editor 1734 Gay St, Longmont Co

80501